
 

 

Brewer’s Banter 

     Apologies from Don  
 Welcome to Vincent Tarzia,  

 
      
 

     
 
        Welcome & Apologies 

 
 
 
 
 
Opening Remarks/President’s Report: 
 

 Welcome to everyone  
 

 Welcome our guest visitor Hon Vincent Tarzia, Minister for Police, Emergency Services & 
Correctional Services, Member for Hartley 

 
 Reminder market this weekend to raise funds for the $2,000 ShelterBox donation in the name of 

the Tongan volcano & tsunami. March market will be for Polio Plus and April market we will get 
back to Operation Flinders fundraising (all subject to Board endorsement) 

 
 We continue to monitor Covid developments to see what happens and adjust as required 
 

 I will be away next week and Mark will take charge 
 

 Club AGM to be held 1st March to ensure compliance and appropriate notification periods 
 

 
PP CHRIS GASCOINE BIDS FAREWELL 
 
Before our guest speaker took the floor today we had a sad announcement from 
one of our very long term members and Past President Chris Gascoine, who 
announced that he will be departing our club and moving to Burnside. This is very 
much a lifestyle adjustment for Chris and the fact he is continuing his Rotary 
journey is wonderful.  
 
I know from personal experience how much Chris has contributed to this club and it 
will be very sad to see him depart. He and Susan have certainly done a great deal 
for the club – and added some amusing moments with the occasional locked horns 
too – and will be sorely missed. On behalf of everyone at Magill Sunrise I thank 
Chris for all he has done for us and wish him and Susan well for the future. 
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               Guest Speaker: VINCENT TARZIA 
  Minister for Police, Emergency Services and Correctional Services 

                               Member for Hartley 

                                       Vincent Tarzia with President Simon 

 
It was great to finally catch up with our local MP, Vincent Tarzia, to hear about things going on in the 
local area. Although an election is looming, I have to say that Vincent remained very apolitical, carefully 
respecting our Rotary values. 
 
As some know, Vincent & Charissa welcomed baby Leonardo about 4 months ago. Naturally, there have 
been many sleepless nights, but he certainly rose to the challenge to speak to us early in the morning. We 
were particularly grateful as this was a busy and sad day with Vincent planning to attend the memorial 
service for the tragic passing of CFS volunteer, Louise Hincks. 
 
Obviously Vincent is proud of a number of projects he’s supported in the local area. In particular, getting 
some of the traffic light solutions in place at various intersections has been a major advancement. He 
talked about the importance of partnerships with other tiers of government for a range of local 
improvements. 
 
However, what I found most interesting was him talking about the challenges of his Police, Emergency 
Services and Corrections portfolios. Some salient points he raised were about the way Police track 
offenders nowadays via helicopter surveillance and the Government is greatly increasing the penalties for 
drug & high speed drivers with a view to extreme discouragement on the first offence. 
 
It was also great to hear that SA has the lowest record of recidivism in Australia, which is the tendency for 
a person gaoled to reoffend. In SA that rate is around 39% while the national average is around 55%. To 
that end they are now planning to build a special Rehabilitation Prison to try to bring the figures down 
further. Sounds awesome and was good to know. 
 
Overall a nice talk from Vincent and we wish him well for the forthcoming election. 
 
Simon B 
 



 

 

Congratulations Rick and Peter 
 
It was wedding bells for the two newest members to our club.  Peter Macaulay and Rick Caldwell tied the 
knot on the 29th January at the Treasury 1860, which is part of the Adina Hotel complex. 
 

                                             
 
Prior to the ceremony conducted by Rev Linda Driver (Minister at the Athelstone Uniting Church), Ivan 
"Tiwi" Copley did the Welcome to Country & Smoking Ceremony 
 

 Rick and Peter 
 
 
 
                                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DID YOU KNOW? 

What is the greatest distance from Chicago that 
a Rotary pin has been displayed?  

 
Astronaut Buzz Aldrin, an honorary Rotarian of the 

Rotary Club of Spring Lake-Brielle (New Jersey) where 
his father was a member, planted a Four-Way Test pin 

on the moon when he landed Apollo 11. 

 



 

 

Quiz Question 

What is the nationality and name of the RI 
President Elect? 

Answer:  Jennifer Jones, Canadian 
          

Jennifer will make history on July 1st by becoming Rotary’s first female 
president, some 33 years after the Council on Legislation voted to allow 
women to join the organisation.    
 

 
 
 

Ice Breaker 

This year marks the 70th anniversary since Queen Elizabeth 11 took to the throne. 
Do you think now she is heading for 96 that it is time she hung up her crown, 
donned her fluffy slippers, took a well-earned rest and handed the reins over to 
Charles? 

 

In a nutshell it basically came down to “Who cares”, but most felt she should continue doing what she is 
doing until she fell off her perch, and then Charles would have his turn. 

The conversation did turn towards should Australia become a republic, but I will leave that for another 
day. 

 

                                                                   

 

JACKPOT  
Next week 

$10.00 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
Sunday 13 February                    RCMS MONTHLY MARKET 
                                                              8.30am -2.00pm. Campbelltown Memorial Oval 

Saturday 19 February                  ROTARY TWILIGHT SAIL  
                                                             Dock 2, Port Adelaide at 5.45pm.  $120.00 per person 
                                                                                    Contact David Binks 0438221937 

                                                             6:30 pm. Tickets: $120.00 per person. Phone: 0432 495 603 

Tuesday 01 March                      RCMS AGM  

Friday 1 April - Sunday 3 April     9510 DISTRICT CONFERENCE 
                                                                                   Tanunda, Barossa Valley.     See Lindsay if you wish to attend.      

                         
Saturday 14 May                1st ANNUAL DISTRICT 9510 QUIZ CHAMPIONSHIP 
                                               Hosted by the Rotary Club of Adelaide Parks.  $100.00 per team  
                                               (up to 8 people.) 
  

 

I searched for a lighter 
on Google, but all it gave 
me were a heap of 
matches… 

 



 

 

MARKET PRELIMINARY SET UP: SATURDAY 12FEB at 2PM 

 

Market Day Roster – 13 FEBRUARY 2022 

First Shift including Set Up 0700-1100 

Robyn Stall Allocation / Serve till 10am  

Graham/Peter Cook Sausages and Onion, Zucchini Fritters 

Win Cook Bacon & Egg Sandwiches 

Ian Orders  

Colin Safety Check List  

Robyn Serve Until 10.00am 

Siony Serve 1000am-1130am 

Rick Serve  

Meryl Sanitise Outside Eating Area  

Concordia Sanitise Ladies Toiles  

Greg Sanitise Men’s Toilets 

Monitor Pedestrian Flow 

 

John & Concordia Covid Check In  

 

Second Shift including Pack Up 1100-1500 

Mark Cook Sausages and Onions 

Simon Cook Bacon & Egg Sandwiches, Zucchini 
Fritters 

Suzette Serve 1130am-1400 

Lindsay Serve  

Pauline Orders  

Colin Sanitise outside eating area  

Robyn Sanitise ladies toilets  

Graham Sanitise Men’s Toilets  

Bernard & Anne Covid check in  

Ian Collect stallholders’ money  

 
 

    DIARY NOTE:   BOARD MEETING WEDNESDAY 23FEB at CAFÉ VA BENE at 6.30PM 



 

 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges that we meet on the traditional country 
of the Kaurna people of the Adelaide Plains. We recognise and respect their cultural heritage, beliefs and relationship 

with the land and pay our respects to their elders past and present. 

 
Next Meeting: 7:00 am, 15 February 2021 

Heccies - 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
Club Contact: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) 

Guest Speakers: Peter Macaulay and Rick Caldwell 

Meetings for Makeups: Please check with the club before attending 

Mondays 
 6.30pm Campbelltown San Giorgio Club  Henry St, Payneham   0407 724 699 

Tuesdays 

 6.15pm St Peter’s “Peripatetic” Check before Attending 0428 246 352 

 6.30pm Kent Town Lord Melbourne Hotel 63 Melbourne Street, Nth Adelaide 0433 387 082 

Wednesdays 

 7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town  
(1st and 3rd Wednesday then 2nd and 
4th Wednesdays Bocelli Cafe Hutt 
St.) 

0416 367 289 

 1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays 

 

 6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays  
23 Regent St, Kensington 

0412 305 660 

 6:30pm Burnside Kensi Hotel 2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
23 Regent St, Kensington 

0481 373 266 

 6.30pm Morialta Tower Hotel Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 0497 159 737 

 Website  Facebook  Email 
magillrotary.org.au facebook.com/rotarymagill magill@rotaryclub.org.au 

 
     

 
Rotary District 9510 

 
Voice of Rotary 

rotary9510.org facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 
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